SPRINGFIELD SWIM CLUB

P.O. Box 307 Springfield, PA 19064

President

Jeffrey Merlino (22)

Membership

John O'Hara (20) Dir Tom Ronayne (21) John Barber (22) Noel Peranteau (23) Secretary/Treasurer Andy Kutufaris (20)

Pool and Grounds Steve Talley (21) Dir Ron Berardocco (22) John Kerrigan (22) Swim Team Liaison Andy Kutufaris (20)

Operations
Joanna Murphy (20) Dir
Andy Kutufaris (20)
Jeff Reynolds (23)
Jarrod Schoffler (23)

Recorder Kevin Melesky (20)

Social Tricia Gray (21) Dir Kevin Melesky (20) Chris Breslin (23)

Dear Member Families,

June 5th, 2020

This year continues to bring unique challenges and we carry on working tirelessly to provide an enjoyable setting for our members to interact and support each other during such an extraordinary time. To be in compliance with state and federal regulations we made necessary operating adjustments and gave you insight into our planning and decision-making along the way that at times felt like sausage-making.

Our <u>approved operating plan</u> looks different in some areas than what we have communicated previously. The main differences should represent a relaxing of controls based on your feedback, changes in regulations governing our opening, and our interpretation of them. I am very pleased with the outcome of the Board's efforts and how we documented and applied the feedback from all of you that took the time to reach out to us directly with your constructive concerns and suggestions. Thank you for your input and to summarize all of the work we've been doing with one statement: I believe this plan to be complete, reasonable, respectful of different perspectives, and compliant.

There's a lot of information here and more at www.springfieldswimclub.com. It is every member's responsibility to read this in its entirety before asking questions. I know my letters can get a little long (took that as feedback too), but considering the time the all-volunteer Board is committing to the safe operation of the club, it is not unreasonable for you to be expected to read the information being provided before asking your questions.

Here's the five most important things to know. A more detailed summary follows and the approved plan in its entirety (with links to source material) can be found on our web site.

- We are pleased to report that we are accelerating our scheduled opening day to Monday, June 15th.
- A temporary grounds occupancy limit of 450 members and staff will be implemented.
- The grounds will be **visibly marked with 400 SQFT pods** and made available for groups members (up to 8) arriving together. A pod can contain members from different households.
- We are pleased to report that we will be starting the season without a reservation system.
- All outstanding dues balances must be settled by July 1st 2020.

It is appropriate to take a moment to recognize the dedication of our Board members, our managers, and staff who have dedicated countless hours sorting out the details of the plan that's allowing us to open our doors as early as we expect. Without their devotion and commitment, our neighborhood non-profit wouldn't be able to maintain such a high standard of excellence.

Best Regards,
//S//
Jeffrey Merlino
President, Springfield Swim Club